OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, January 9, 2013
Start time 7:06pm
Review of November 2012 OPR PAC Minutes - Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted
Treasurer’s Report Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.
Principal’s Comments
· Safety and security in OPR-Effective immediately, doors will remain locked at all times. In the past, the doors would be unlocked in the morning for teachers to enter the building and during extended day dismissal times. Extended day now has a doorbell that parents are to ring when they arrive to pick up their child/children. This is a temporary solution, ideally we would like to get a monitor in the café for extended day
· Reading Incentive Program – “Elect to Read” went very well. There was great participation throughout the school. 
· Budget Preparation for next year – The town is looking for a possible override on the spring ballot. 140 parents are currently involved in the override process. On Tuesday, January 10th, the School Committee and Leadership Council will be holding a Budget Workshop which is open to the public. They will be discussing what happens if the override is not passed and state revenue is flat. This will create about a $1.5 million deficit - what does that means to the schools?

· Update on School Improvement Plan – Goals:
1. Enhancing ELA delivery - Scott Foresman has been introduced in the 4th grade. The expectation is that Scott Foresman will move up to the 5th grade next year, so that all grades K-5 will have it. 
2. Assessing – DIBELS (Dynamic Indicator of Basic Early Literacy Skills) is being done this week and DRA (Diagnostic Reading Assessment) will be done as well.
3.  Enrichment Math – 10-12 parents are needed to work with 4-5 kids at a time on math games. Please contact Mr. Fortin at sfortin@walpole.k12.ma.us if you are interested in helping out in this important program!

4. Enhancing technology – The new interactive whiteboards are all up and functional and are being used a great deal. Almost 25 teachers have been trained on how to use these boards. Teachers will be taking their class into the other classrooms now and then so that every child will be exposed to these boards.

5. Home/School communication – The hope is to improve and enhance this communication. School Council is working to develop a Parent Survey to be done online in the middle of February.

6. Safety of all – Norfolk County District Attorney’s office will be coming in next week to work with 4th and 5th graders on anti-bullying and cyber-bullying.

· Make a Wish Spelling Bee - Make a Wish raises money to fulfill wishes that children with a life threatening illnesses may have. The Spelling Bee consists of teams of 3-4 kids who compete together in a Spelling Bee. The Spelling Bee will take place on February 15th and 16th. The participants will seek sponsors to make money for Make a Wish (no minimum required).

Treasurer’s Report –

Old Business

· Gingerbread Bazaar (Beth Schultz) – The Gingerbread Bazaar went fantastically! Approximately $12,000.00 was made - $2,000.00 more than last year. Thank you to all of the volunteers who made it happen!

· Holiday Books (Fran Wilber) – Holidays Books’ income was way down from last year - less than $1,000.00 was made this year. Next year, the Room Parents will be contacted about the program. The teachers appreciate the program because it gives them the opportunity to request books to bolster their curriculum in the media center. If you have any suggestions or feedback, please let Fran Wilber know fran.kelly1@verizon.net. Some suggestions were to try it again at Valentine’s Day with Valentine’s Day cards or Teacher Appreciation Week.

· Stop & Shop A+ Bonus Bucks - A volunteer is needed for this program. It brings in over $1000 a year and does not entail that much work. Please email Nicole Bock if you are available to help ns_bock@yahoo.com.

· GNO (Krista Sullivan for Jeanne Destito) - $1,425.00 was made. Thank you to Jeanne Destito for coordinating this fundraiser!

· Kid Stuff Coupon Book (Krista Sullivan for Jeanne Destito) - $1,437.50 was made. Jeanne is still waiting to get some coupon books back – if you have a book that you have not paid for or do not want to purchase, please send it in immediately. If this fundraiser is done again next year, a different time would be preferred – possibly earlier in the school year.
· Stay on the Half Day (Diane Murphy) - $2,085.00 was made. The Lego room was a bit hit this year! The Stay on the Half Day will be done again on Friday, May 18th.
· Flocking (Diane Murphy) – Between the rain and the frost, flocking has been on hold. Diane is a 5th grade parent, so someone will need to take over this next year.  Please contact Diane at dimahon@verizon.net if you are interested.
New Business

· Walpole Computer Foundation- Las Vegas Night January 28th, 2012 at Christina’s on Route 1 (Joyce Clifford) – WCF is rebranding and will now be called Walpole Technology and Innovation Foundation. The money that they raise is for technology in all of the schools. On January 17th there will be a Texas Roadhouse fundraiser. Tickets for Las Vegas night are $20 in advance, $25 at the door. In addition to a fun night of playing cards and games, there is a Silent Auction table with great items. Check out http://www.walpolecomputerfoundation for more information!

· OPR Pancake Breakfast- Saturday, March 24th (Kerry Pitman) – 3rd annual Pancake Breakfast!! There will be food, a DJ, and family pictures. Volunteers are needed! Please contact Kerry Pitman at kerry_pitman@yahoo.com if you are available. A lot of work is done the night before as well, so if you are not available on Saturday, you can help on the 23rd. 

· Playground Committee – Faculty Basketball Game - April 26th at 6:30pm at Walpole High School.
· Title One PAC on January 31st at Boyden

· SEPAC on Jan 9th at TBA

· Box Tops Contest (Francine Aspinwall) – The first Box Tops check has been received - $795.20 has been raised thus far!  Box Top collection sheet contest – in order to decrease our expenses and increase the profit, Box Top sheets will be emailed home. These forms can be printed and 10 Box Tops can be placed on them. Top class from each grade level which brings in the most Box Tops will be awarded a coupon for a free recess. Contest will run February 6-17th. Room Parents will be contacted to get parents on board. Some sheets will be kept in the classrooms to be worked on during indoor recess as well.

· Math and Science Night (Amanda Capozzi): Grade 4 – Thursday, February 2nd, Grade 2 – Thursday, March 1st, Grade 3 – Wednesday, April 11th at OPR – These are family nights to do different math/science activities with your children. 10-15 volunteers are needed from 6:15-8:00pm on all of these nights (If possible, avoid volunteering on your child’s night, because you will want to spend that night with your child). Contact Amanda Capozzi akdolan@aol.com if you are available.

· Vote for approval of a change in the bylaws as well as the discussion of the formation of either a profit or non-profit corporation in support of the PAC's endeavors to be voted on at the February meeting – A hand–out was prepared by Nicole Bock on the pros of forming a 501(c)3 corporation. Boyden PAC and Elm Street PAC have formed 501(c)3 organizations. Changes will need to be made in our by-laws, Volunteers will be needed. More organizations will be likely to donate to the PAC if we are a 501(c)3 organization. It is a long process – Articles of Incorporation will need to be done, By-Laws will need to be changed, tax lawyers will need to be consulted, annual tax returns will need to be filed. Mr. Fortin will reach out to area schools that have obtained 501(c)3 status several years ago and how it has worked for them. Lara Della Valle will look into what percentage of businesses require 501(c)3 status for donations. Karen Hamilton has offered to assist in the process as well. A Tax Status Committee will be formed to investigate all of the pros and cons to becoming a 501(c)3 organizations and what our other options are. Please email Nicole if you are interested in being part of the Committee ns_bock@yahoo.com . The Tax Status Committee will present their findings at the February PAC Meeting (no vote will take place at that time).
Next PAC Meeting, Thursday, February 16th at 7:00pm at OPR.
Meeting adjourned 8:58pm

